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Great Response To Members' On-Line Survey

Four weeks ago we contacted all members for whom we
have an email address and asked if they would participate in
an on-line survey to help us plan the future of 41 Club. This
is the first stage of the exercise, promised at the 2015 AGM,
to consult members and clubs as to where they want the club
to go in the future.

Previous attempts at club questionnaires had received poor
responses and it was thought that we may receive a limited
response this time. How wrong we were! As I write this
newsletter we have received just short of 1,800 completed

surveys and the number is still growing daily. Many thanks to those that have completed the survey but
we would still like to receive more opinions. The survey is completely anonymous and consists of ten
questions. Completing the survey takes less than 10 minutes.

On the left you can see the current
analysis of question 1. It shows that
the largest group of respondents
are in the age group 66 to 75 and
confirms the general feeling about
the age profile of 41 Club.

We definitely need more input from
the younger age groups.

The survey also dispels the often
quoted belief that those over a
certain age do not use PCs or the
Internet. Over 13% of responses
are from members 76 or older.

We will keep the survey open for
another two weeks so if you have
not completed it already then you
still have the opportunity to help
influence the future of 41 Club.

Once the survey has closed the data will be analysed and used as the basis for discussions with a selection
of clubs that have volunteered to attend a workshop and will be made available to all members.

My thanks also to those members that have volunteered to participate in
future more targeted surveys. If you would like to be added to this group
then please send your name and email address to comms@41club.

Ray Hill, National Communications Officer

To take the survey please click on this link

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/L8KR8FV



Huge Following On Our New Website

Since the launch of our brilliant brand new Website
(www.41club.org ) in January, we have been carefully
monitoring its success and I am pleased to report that things
are looking really good!
Although our membership is over 45 and in many cases a lot
more than that, it is encouraging to see that the largest
number of visits (60%) come from the 18-34 age group. This
proves its worth in looking for potential members from Round
Table. It also means that 41 Club is being looked at by many
people of all age groups.
Of the 2,607 visitors 88% come from the UK, the rest are
spread around the world. Interestingly there were nine
visitors from China!
Our old site was visited 52 times a day – our new one is
attracting 137 visitors a day – a massive improvement. In all
during the first six months it was visited 21,189 times!
Even more encouraging is that we have 37 potential new
members as a result of them filling in the ‘Want to Join?’
section on the site.
www.41club.org is a very powerful website. It allows Clubs to
have their own website with the same look and feel as the
National site. So far 35 Clubs have set up, or are in the
process of setting up, their Club sites. This is a free service
and all the tools are in place to make it relatively easy to
achieve.
The site is also a mine of information on what is happening
and what is needed for running our Association and our

Clubs. If you think we need to add something – please do not
hesitate to ask.
However there is always room for improvement! We always
lack material as to what you are all doing! If you stage an
event that is worthy of mention – just email a short article and
a picture to webmaster@41club.org. Nothing fancy is
needed, just some text in any format! Most of us have
cameras on our ‘phones so it’s not that difficult! See if you can
make the front page with your event! Or perhaps one of your
members has done something outstanding or interesting
lately – let’s let everyone hear about it!
The experts tell us that if you visit a website a second time –
and it is exactly the same as when you looked last time – you
will not visit it again. We need to keep ours interesting and
fresh all the time to maintain and increase our visitor
numbers.
There has been much controversy this year over this website,
many of it very negative. It’s important to believe we have a
very powerful tool here that is being visited and used by
potential and existing members. Those potential members
from Round Table are nowadays very ‘Social Media
conscious’ – so it is important we remain attractive in this area
to increase our membership.
Gentlemen, we really do have a real success on our hands
here – let’s capitalise on it!

Martin Green
National President 2013-2014

As we come to closing the fundraising for the President’s
charity Anthony Nolan last year we can reveal that the total
raised by 41 Clubs is £65,634.13p. This is a fantastic
achievement and my thanks go to all the clubs and individuals
who have bought pin badges, bought calendars, raised
money from fund raising events or just made donations. I
attended an Anthony Nolan reception in early July and they
were absolutely delighted with the figure and support you
have shown.

There is one special club I would like to mention here. Larbert
and Falkirk 41 Club in conjunction with Falkirk Round Tablers

raised a fantastic £17,576 from their cycle ride from the
Falkirk Wheel to Lands End in May. Led by chairman Phil
Lauder who was accompanied by 6 other members of 41
Club and 5 members of Round Table they completed the 587
miles in 5 days. A full report and pictures will appear in the
Autumn magazine.
Apart from being a fantastic achievement the knock on has
been 4 more prospective members for the 41 Club and a
strengthening of the already good link between 41 Club and
Round Table.
Thank you all so much for supporting my charity.
Jim Smith, National President 2014-15

Anthony Nolan Update



The President's Blog

July has been a busy month and very much centred around
classic vehicles. After 13 years off of the road and together
with my eldest son we recommissioned my 1949 MG TC
finishing it just in time to take part in the 41 Club Classic Car
Rally at Shrigley Hall near to Macclesfield. Together with
Wayne Faunt, another Clevedon member who owns a Morris
Minor 1000 Convertible, we drove the cars up to the Rally to
take part in the event and then drove them home again on the
Monday a round trip of 508 miles! Other than an oil union nut
working loose on the Newcastle Under Lyme Ring Road on
the journey up, fortunately noticed by Wayne when his
windscreen stared to spot with oil, a quick tighten and an oil
top up the car ran faultlessly. What a fabulous weekend well
done to Ray and Sue Hill for putting on such a super event.
In a moment of weakness Lin and I offered to organise next
years event in Somerset so my IPP year already has a job
planned.

Later in July I visited the Silverstone Classic Car Weekend
with my car enthusiast son and although not a 41 Club event
I did give my ideas on other events we might do in the future.
2015 is the 25th Anniversary of my charity motorcycle ride
from John o Groats to Lands End on a 1927 BSA Sidecar
outfit when I was Round Table Area Chairman in 1990.
Together with Martin Green and Mike Fitchett, two Past
Presidents of the Association, the nine of us that did the event
met for a day to reminisce and wonder where the last 25 years
have gone!
To round off my "classic month" Bicester 41 Club invited me
on a visit to see a classic motorcycle restorer, which again
was interesting and just up my street.
Other highlights of my month were launching Woolton, a new
41 Club in Liverpool, a fabulous evening of fellowship made
even better by inducting 4 new members on the night!
Attending a Sunday afternoon Garden Party with Lin at
Westerham 41 Club where Chairman Robin's daughter,
Isabella, held a swimming competition to raise money for my
charity which we all enjoyed.
Although not a golfer I did have a great day at the South
Eastern Region Charity Golf Day well organised as ever by
Past National National Councillor Nigel Davis. My charity
received a further boost when the winning team from
Brentwood 41 Club kindly donated the money they won to the

Stroke Association, thank you guys!.

Presenting the charter to Paul Welsby of Woolton 41 Club

Congratulating Isabella Musgrove Wethey on her swim to raise
money for The Stroke Association

A walk up Wembdon Hill followed by a BBQ with Bridgwater
41 Club and attending the Region 21 Skittles Final were both
great fun. Whilst a call from Tangent President Alex Voller
found me Master of Ceremonies in Stratford upon Avon at the
Tangent Charity Champagne Tea a brilliant afternoon with all
four Presidents in attendance that both Lin and I enjoyed.
Before I close I must mention the main event of our charter
year and that's our 70th CHARTER LUNCH on Saturday
September 12th at the Armouries in Leeds. If you haven't
booked yet then please do so as it'd going to be a fantastic day
of true Round Table and 41 Club fellowship and definitely one
not to be missed.
August by tradition is always the quietest month for a
President so it will give me a chance to take a few days out
to get geared up for the already frantic months of September,
October and November. However there's still space in my
calendar so if you want me to attend your Club, and it doesn't
have to be a special occasion, contact me and if I'm free I'll be
there.
Yours in Continued Friendship,
Terry



Letters To The Editor

Dear members of 41 Club,

I have read the comments by a 41 Club member tonight about
the AGM and to be honest I am disappointed in the incorrect
portrayal of the demise of Round Table, to that note I wanted
to share with you the factual information.

I would also state that my speech to the 41 Club AGM in the
afternoon was obviously missed by many, during which I
shared the current and future plans and asked the members
of 41 Club to stop being negative on a club that the current
members are very proud of and working very hard in every
community.

I would also like to state my disappointment at the fact in the
notice and agenda for this year’s AGM there was reference
"to the demise of Round Table" by a past president.

Round Table is fitter, leaner and stronger, more than ever
before.

Why you may ask?

The results are due to the action we have taken action over
the last five years, we have a clear strategy which seems to
be falling on deaf ears. It is the perception of 41 Club
members that we are failing because of the "in my day
attitude", maybe if members of 41 Club who think Round
Table was in demise actually introduce members to Round
Table we would be thriving even more.

Yes thriving!

I would like to share with the members some of the
overarching plans we are currently engaged with.

We are half way through a ten-year strategy and the next 12
months to 3 year plan and our focus is to make Round Table
generational.

The plan is structured into three areas;

Engaging with our current members.

We have launched a plan that includes 17 regional members
forums this year alone that will engage, educate and
encourage, we are using new communications channels, we
are working on new channels of communication for example
launching RTTV, we have launched round table training

academy with a view to get professional accreditation for our
members who especially those who stand up to be our
chairman.

We have moved forward with a demographic plan of the UK,
today we know the 200 towns in RTBI where Round Table will
be successful, the demographic report highlights a real
strategic plan and question - do we need more clubs or more
members and the answer is simple depends on the regions.

We are supporting the clubs who need our help with clear
actions supported by a structure change in the board, we now
have a new role that supports programme development and
a new board role that supports community-an area that is at
the very core of what we do.

We now have more support in HQ for our members.

Feeder Clubs for our future members.

Round Table Business Clubs are being created with a view

they will support local businesses by becoming locally
famous but more importantly these clubs will be chartered
with the aims and objects to support the development of a
new generation of members by supporting these clubs with
lectures, advice and more importantly signing up to a

apprentice program/job board scheme , these clubs will
support our plans for growth. Engaging with a new generation
that will in the future support all clubs in the future.

We are making these plans, we are investing in the future, we
are making a difference.

Business partnerships that will help our members and
their families.

The member’s benefits project will add value to what our
members get for being a member, from education to
programme opportunities for today’s members, we have
contacted over 25 national companies that will add real value,
to support our structure we have a new business
development manager.

These actions are the overarching plans and there is a belief
and determination by all the members and the association
has just been awarded "Association of The Year" by the EMA
of Round Table International for our strategy work and the
fact we have become the market leaders in RTI.

Summary

I hope this clear and concise note paints the correct picture
for your members and I would ask anyone who says Round
Table is not thriving to challenge those individuals with this
article or point them in my direction.

Round Table is changing, our members are joining at a
younger age 32 on average today, clubs are growing and
there is a belief that Round Table that we are more relevant
in the communities of today.

Round Table means different things to different people, for
some it will be community for others it will be charity for the
most it will be the fun and friendships for life - and we know
this and we are celebrating our DNA.

Our members are the "Ordinary Guys Doing Extraordinary
Things" for others every day of the year in your communities,
tell these members that we are failing, I think your members
will get a response that will challenge that.

One final point only 18% of Round Table members are joining
41club - why?....that point I will leave for you and your
members to discuss, but I will make one point that I stated
above.

Our aim is to make Round Table generational and our
members are determined to be in control of their own destiny
and that gents is a project I will support with the same
determination.

Yours In Table

Marcus Jones

National President

Round Table Great Britain & Ireland



Only A Few Weeks To Go – Do Not Miss Out!

It’s only a few weeks now to go until the greatest celebration in 41 Club of the decade!
WILL YOU BE THERE?
Tickets for our 70th Anniversary Lunch are still available and we know of many 41’ers who regularly
support National events who haven’t booked in yet!
This promises to be a fantastic day. We have an excellent guest speaker in Martyn Lewis – the Newscaster
from the 9 o’clock News and News at Ten, a four course meal with wine and a championship brass band
leading us all singing our patriotic favourites such as Land of Hope and Glory and Jerusalem, and of
course all the fun and fellowship you always get in 41 Club!
Good food, great company, an excellent sing song, everything to make this a tremendous day out.
IT’S NOT LONG NOW – DO NOT MISS OUT ON THE 41 CLUB EVENT OF THE DECADE!
The 70th Anniversary Lunch is at the New Dock Hall, The Armouries, Leeds, on Saturday 12th
September. For more details and ways to book – go to www.41club.org/pages/70th-lunch

Or use the booking form on the next page

Wanted - Your Memories

What are your greatest memories of Round Table and 41 Club?

As part of the 70th Anniversary celebrations we will be publishing, in
the Autumn magazine, member's fondest memories of their Tabling
experiences. It may have been a major fund raising event, a social
event, an overseas visit or just a particular club meeting, We would like
to hear from as many of you as possible and especially from the older
members.

Just a paragraph will do and photographs will be especially welcome.

Please send your memories to comms@41club.org



70th ANNIVERSARY LUNCH TICKET APPLICATION
NEW DOCK HALL - THE ARMOURIES, LEEDS, LS10 1LT
SATURDAY 12th SEPTEMBER 2015 12 noon onwards

Please complete clearly in BLOCK CAPITALS
APPLICANT NAME:

ADDRESS:

POST CODE:

E-MAIL ADDRESS:

TELEPHONE: CLUB:

MOBILE: REGION:

PLEASE SEND ME THE FOLLOWING TICKETS FOR THE ANNIVERSARY LUNCH:
Please give details of each person to assist with the table plan, including any dietary requirements and requests 
for who to sit with. Although every effort will be made to accommodate requests, sometimes this may not
be possible. Please note tables are for ten people.

Total Number of Tickets:

Cheque Value (Number of tickets x £58)

Please print and send WITH cheque to:
Martin Green
5 Beagle Close
Abingdon Any queries please e-mail: 41seventieth@martingreen.biz
Oxon. Or call Martin Green on 01235 529257 or 07768 192387
OX14 2NU
Please make cheques payable to 'The Association of Ex-Round Tablers Clubs'

Name Club/Guest/Past President Dietary Requirements? Sit with?



Help Us Reach Vaughan's Target For RTCW

Vaughan had been fund raising for RTCW since he was
Round Table Area Chairman in 1995 and focused on the
charity since he was Round Table National President in 2000.

He had hoped to personally raise £250,000 for them and the
family want to try and do this in his name and have calculated
we are close to £200,000.

We are doing several things to achieve this and need your
help and support.

We are holding a memorial dinner for Vaughan on 26th
September, please come if you can we have a great band and
lots of other entertainment planned. If you can't attend but
would like to support us we are looking for raffle and auction
prizes and sponsorship for menus etc. so the money all goes
to RTCW.

Chris is doing the Thames Path ultra challenge and
attempting to do the 100k in 24 hours and needs your
sponsorship .

We have been given a Round Table pin badge collection from
a great friend and this set us thinking, can you donate any
spare pins Table, 41 Club, Tangent or Ladies Circle national
or international and I will donate one of Vaughan's Round
Table jackets and we will do a raffle at events and online at

£5 a ticket.

Can you have one less drink a week during the festive month
of December and raise a glass in Vaughan's memory and
donate the monies saved to RTCW via myself.

How about running the great south run in Vaughan's memory
along with Sean McCormick and others.

I am available to come to meetings talk about RTCW and our
involvement with the charity and wishes within about 1.5
hours drive for a donation for the charity.

I am sure one of the above is something you can help us with
remember every £1 is a £1 closer to that £250,000 and to
raise this in the 25th year would be amazing and give the
family a great feeling thinking of all those wishes Vaughan
has given the kids

For more details use Vaughan's email or write to me at the
address below:

Vaughan41club@aol.com

Jill Harris,
Ambrook, Camden Road, Lingfield, Surrey, RH7 6AF

Vaughan, his family, the Kids and their families Thank You

Ruislip 41 Club (Region 19) celebrated the 50th Anniversary
of their inauguration at Northwood Golf Club on the 23rd June
2015. A total of 55 members from Ruislip and surrounding 41
Clubs were joined by National President Terry Cooper,
together with Area 19 Councillor Tom Abbott for a great
evening of fellowship and good food. Of the 41 members of
Ruislip 41 Club who have taken the post of Chairman in the
past 50 years, 19 of those were able to join the evening, some

travelling hundreds of miles to attend.
After the usual round of toasts and speeches by honoured
guests and Chairmen past and present, the evening was
rounded off by Adger Brown, an extremely amusing
comedian, who suitably entertained the members and
guests. The only complaints expressed by many of the
assembled were that the evening was too short.

Ruislip 41 Club 50th Anniversary Dinner

Chairman John Clark receives the President’s banner from National
President Terry Cooper.









Future Events

                                                                                             

 

Somerville College is one of the constituent colleges of the University of Oxford in England. 
Founded in 1879 as Somerville Hall, it was one of the first women's colleges in Oxford. Today, 

around 50% of students are male. Margaret Thatcher was a student there. 

FRIDAY 6th NOVEMBER 2015 – 7:30 FOR 8:00pm  

Black Tie & Jewels 
Entertainment 

Three Course Dinner & Coffee 
‘College price’ beers, wine and port! 

National Presidents visit 
70th Anniversary event 

One of 41 Club’s ‘Top Twelve’ events 
£40 per head 

 

For further information and to reserve your seat for this 
prestigious occasion, contact Derek Knowlden 

region20@41club.org  
 

 
Organised by Isis Area 41 Club 

OXFORD COLLEGE 
DINNER 2015 

(Formally Region 20 Dinner) 
Somerville College Oxford 



 

Platinum Privileges saves you money. 
x The Hotel Collection offers 25% off accommodation, 20% off beauty and pampering & 15% 

off dining prices members must contact this link 
http://www.thehotelcollection.co.uk/offer/partners-first/ then enter “Partners First”  41c scheme code 
PFLW315 

x The Wider Wallet uses the stores own gift cards at many major high street retailers. Register 
for free at   www.41club.widerwallet.com use access code:S424698A 

x Hyundai. New Cars at the lowest prices. All have a five year warranty available to 41c, Round 
Table, Circle and Tangent members. Go to https://www.hyundaiaffinities.co.uk  and enter 
Affinity Code: A01 or call 0845 270 6684 

x Noveltunity offers to support our charities when you join the internet’s fastest growing e book 
club.30% discount off normal prices. Just go to www.noveltunity.com and use the code 
41NOV35 to find out more. 

x Utility Warehouse saves you money on your Utility Bills, fuel, mobile phones and broad band. 
Visit the website and listen to Terry Wogan introducing you to the concept.                     
www.all-club-together.co.uk or call 0800 131 3000 and quote reference number L65800 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 

Community Service In 41 Club

Some may be aware that one of the four Purposes and
Objects of 41 Club is “To encourage active involvement in the
Community”. It has always been a debate as to what form that
should take and many clubs firmly believe that they did their
community and fund-raising bit in Round Table and don’t
want to be involved any more. Many other clubs do however,
decide to do some activities. The photo below of Larbert &
Falkirk 41 Club arriving at Land's End illustrates this.
Research done by National Council over the past few years
has given a strong indication that “active involvement in the
community” is of great benefit to clubs for recruitment of
retiring Tablers. All members of Round Table are actively
involved in their communities and as they reach that magic
age of 45 most of them don’t want to stop. A recent survey of
Round Tables showed that in the year to April 2015 Round
Table raised over £2 million for charities, but not only that they
continue to run many other events from Fireworks to Beer
Festivals and many other fun events in their communities.
In June this year recognising the importance of involvement
in the community Round Table restored the position of
Community Service Officer on the National Board and
Andrew Simmonds of Bristol Round Table was appointed to
the role. At the 41 Club Council meeting in June Council gave
the approval to 41 Club developing a Community Service
strategy to work in tandem with Round Table. Let me
emphasise that this is not in any way a compulsory role for 41
Clubs but purely voluntary. Just looking at the research we
believe it is not only beneficial for our communities but
beneficial for 41 Club membership, attracting retiring Round

Tablers. A further example of the benefit comes from our
colleagues in 41 Club Germany who embarked on this
approach some eight years ago. At the time they made the
decision they believed the transfer rate from Table to 41 Club
was around 25%, which we believe is very similar to that in the
UK now. By adopting a CS strategy, and in particular working
with Round Table, the transfer rate had risen to 83% last year.
Many other International Associations are adopting this
strategy.
As Immediate Past President I have taken on the role on
behalf of the National Council. I am now looking for clubs, or
members of clubs, from different parts of the country to help
me in developing a suitable approach to this. If you or your
club want to be involved in the discussions please contact me
at pastpresident@41club.org. I look forward to hearing from
you.
Jim Smith, Immediate Past President.


